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FRATERNITY & SORORITY LIFE
OFFICE OF STUDENT ENGAGEMENT

December 2, 2022
Dear Widener University Parents/Guardians, 

We are writing to you because your son or daughter has registered for Fraternity & Sorority Life Recruitment. Fraternity recruitment takes place for 1-3 weeks during the month of September, and 1-3 weeks during the month of February for spring recruitment. Intake (new member process) for National Pan-Hellenic Council organizations takes place starting in September of the fall semester, and beginning in February of the spring semester. Panhellenic Sorority Recruitment, takes place beginning January of the spring semester. However, students may be eligible to participate in Panhellenic recruitment in September or October of the fall semester if sororities have not met their required number of members (this is decided on a need-only basis and membership is not guaranteed). 

This letter shares important information with you about the recruitment process and answers some frequently asked questions. We are excited to begin this journey that will allow participating students the chance to explore membership in a fraternal organization. Recruitment and new member processes can be both thrilling and challenging, thus we want you too to be as prepared as possible for recruitment. 

Some Preliminary Information 

The Fraternity and Sorority Life (FSL) Community is within the Office of Student Engagement, which is a unit within the division of Student Affairs at Widener University. We are located in the University Center, One University Place. All student organizations are expected to live within the mission and values of Widener University, which means creating a respectful, caring, learning environment both in and out of the classroom. Students are expected to treat one another with respect, to care for self and others, and to be mindful of the common good and being inclusive of all. To that end, FSL is committed to building a community of FSL organizations that herald -- 

· • Scholarship and academic success 

· • Responsibility and accountability for actions 

· • Diversity and inclusion 

· • Community service, philanthropy, and leadership development 

· • Respect and integrity 

Below, we will outline important information about each of the three councils that your son/daughter may be committing to: 

Interfraternity Council:
The Interfraternity Council (IFC) holds a formal recruitment at the start of the fall and spring semesters. This process allows interested men to meet and learn more about each fraternity at Widener University before bids are extended. In addition to formal recruitment, IFC hosts information sessions and events throughout each semester to help chapters and potential members meet one another before the formal process. More information about the recruitment dates and events for fall 2022 and spring 2023 is available on the IFC Social Media accounts. 

National Pan-Hellenic Council: 
National Pan-Hellenic Council (NPHC) fraternities and sororities take new members through a process called Membership Intake. This process is organized by each chapter individually, but includes selection of candidates, education about the organization, and ends with initiation and full membership. 
NPHC hosts “Meet the NPHC” each semester to help interested students learn more about each chapter, meet the members, and ask any questions that they may have about the intake process. “Meet the NPHC” will be held in January 2023 and more information will be announced closer to the date.

College Panhellenic Council: 

The College Panhellenic Council (CPC) Recruitment process is guided by the rules of the National Panhellenic Conference. FSL, Widener’s Panhellenic Council, and each chapter’s Recruitment Chair run the process, which will be held on campus and each sorority’s house on campus. We work closely with student leaders to offer a positive and welcoming recruitment process for all. 

Council of Independent Organizations:

The CIO recruitment process is guided by each individual affiliate organization. The governing body (CIO) arranges for Meet the CIO to happen once each semester to mark the beginning of the official recruitment process for each chapter. Students who are interested should attend Meet the CIO to learn dates for individual chapters recruitment timelines. 

Some basic requirements for eligibility to participate in Recruitment at Widener are: 

· • Completion of at least one semester (12 credits) at Widener University or at another college or university from which the student has transferred to Villanova 

· • A G.P.A. of at least 2.5 in order to be supportive of students’ academic success 

· • Timely registration for the recruitment process 

· • Good disciplinary standing at Widener
Students who do not have 12 credit hours or the GPA requirement will be notified by FSL in early January that they are not eligible to participate this year. Exceptions typically are not granted. A student who is not eligible, or who chooses to drop prior to beginning the process, will have her registration fee reimbursed. 
Recruitment Preparations 

As you can imagine, the proximity and cold January weather is often a breeding ground for germs and sickness. We ask that you check in with your daughter to make sure she is taking proper precautions for self-care. Flu shots are recommended by Widener University Health Services as is staying hydrated and frequent hand washing. We will be advocating for this type of self-care during the recruitment process and hope you will help us spread that message. 

• Some meals will be provided during the recruitment process. Please talk with your daughter to ensure that she makes accommodations for providing meals when they are not provided by the institution.  Inevitably, each year we have women who are not satisfied with their chapter options and choose to withdraw themselves from the process. While we plan to follow up in several ways with these women, we encourage them to contact one of us.
Recruitment 

Students who have registered to participate in New Member Recruitment are called Potential New Members, or PNMs. Recruitment in January will expose the PNMs to our three Panhellenic chapters on campus. We strongly advise students to be open to all chapters during recruitment to enhance their chance of receiving a Bid at the end of the process. Recruitment is a process of mutual selection. What this means is that PNMs will “visit” each chapter in Round 1, and PNMs will get to know chapters and chapters will get to know the PNMs. At the end of each Round (of which there are three) each population is “selecting” who they want to invite to continue the process. A chapter may select students who are not interested in them; similarly, students may wish to continue with a chapter that ultimately does not invite them back to the next Round. Many students have much success in this process and receive invitations that they are content with in each Round. However, some students do not receive the “invitations” to future Rounds that they may desire. This dynamic can cause a PNM to feel rejection even though they still have “invitations” that are extended to them. And on occasion, a PNM may not receive any invitation to a round, which of course can be most disappointing, and can result in a PNM being released from the recruitment process. We advise all PNMs to remain open to and interested in all chapters for the greatest chance of placement in a chapter through the process, and most important of all—know that a percentage of students are released without any options, and find much success when they try again during their next academic year. 

One of the most important resources for your daughter during and after sorority recruitment is her Recruitment Counselor. Recruitment Counselors are undergraduate women who are trained and serve as advisors to PNMs. Each has a small group of PNMs whom they shepherd through recruitment. They are a terrific source of information, insight, guidance, and care for the PNMs during recruitment. Once recruitment is over, the Recruitment Counselors continues to be a support to her PNMs, especially when a person who has participated is upset or disappointed after recruitment. Recruitment Counselors are trained to help students manage a range of reactions they may experience and are knowledgeable about campus resources that may be helpful to the student. 
Concluding thoughts:
We share this information with you so that you can advise and support your son/daughter. We urge every participant to keep an open mind throughout the process, and we appreciate the emotional support and stability you can provide as a family member. With that said, each year we have students who return for Recruitment/Intake who drop out of the new member process because a) they realize the fraternity or sorority path is not for them, or b) they do not receive an invitation or Bid to the chapter(s) they are most interested in. We advise all PNMs to remain open to and interested in all chapters for the greatest chance of placement in a chapter through the process, and most important of all—know that a percentage of students are released without any options, and find much success when they try again during their next academic year.

Students who withdraw or are released from the process continue to be successful at Widener University. 
Fraternity & Sorority life on campus is not completely determinative of a student’s friend-group and there are many other outlets for involvement. Yet, early in the fall or spring semester, it can feel like it means more than it actually does. We appreciate the support you will give to your daughter regardless of the outcome. And we too are available to offer support as needed.
We are excited to have your son/daughter join us for Fraternity & Sorority Life recruitment. Our office email address is fsl@widener.edu. 
Hoping you have a great day!
Phillip G. Gatling Jr., Director of Fraternity & Sorority Life
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